IV. DSPS 

1. What is the status of the objectives identified in the 2006 Program Action? 

Plan? 

The following are the action plans stated in the Program Action Plan: better 

communication with advisory committee, student information for SLO, staffing, 

High Tech Center equipment software/hardware, alternate media 

software/hardware and furniture for students. 

From the most recent advisory committee meeting in December 2007, 

participants were asked to supply their emails. This will facilitate easier 

communications with our community partners and to provide two-way 

communication of important information with key members of the advisory 

committee. 

 Student information for SLO has been completed. 

Additional staff has been hired or in the process. An additional part time 

counselor was hired for Summer 2007. She continued working with DSPS as a 

part time LD specialist in Fall 2008. For Spring 2009, she will work as a part time 

LD specialist and as a part time DSPS counselor. An additional part time 

instructor was hired to teach a LRNSK class and another part time instructor is in 

the hiring process to teach another LRNSK class. DSPS hired a part time office 

assistant to work the front desk. 

High Tech Center (HTC) equipment software and hardware needs were not met 

due to financial restraints. DSPS budget did not allow for replacements, meeting 

new technology upgrades or purchase of new equipment. 

Alternate media software and hardware equipment needs were not met due to 

financial restraints. The DSPS budget could not support the purchase of new or 

upgraded equipment or software. 

New furniture for students was obtained from the old math lab. 

2. Describe how the changes your program has implemented led to improved 

program effectiveness. 

Collecting email addresses from the members of the advisory has improved and 

expedited communication. 

SLOs will help better evaluate the program to improve services to students such 

as alternate media and self advocacy. 

Hiring new part time staff and faculty improves better services to students. The 

office assistant will assist the administrative assistant so she can input data and 

generate reports to help improve DSPS policies and procedures. A part time 

DSPS instructor allows for LRNSK classes to be offered so students can take 

advantage of classes to improve their basic skills. In addition, another LD 

specialist will assist the full time LD specialist test non-DSPS students to see if 

they qualify for DSPS services. This LD specialist will also provide additional 

DSPS counseling appointments so it allows for more flexibility to meet students’ 

needs. 

3. How have you improved student engagement with the program/service, 

student learning, or other aspects of program quality? 

DSPS sends letters at least twice a semester reminding students to engage with 

meetings with DSPS counselors. Students need to have two contacts with DSPS 

staff and/or faculty every semester. Students are also encouraged to meet with a 

counselor any time if there are any issues or concerns that may come. The SLOs 

also help improve program quality and student learning by evaluating program 

effectiveness. 

4. If some objectives were not attained, what were the impediments? Do you 

still believe these objectives will lead to program improvements? How will 

you overcome the barriers you encountered over the last year? 

Financial barriers prevented DSPS from achieving all the objectives identified in 

the 2006 Program Action Plan. Due to lack of financial resources, students did 

not have access to the latest or newest software and hardware. DSPS students 

rely heavily on the latest and newest technology to access materials and services 

to help them be successful in their classes. Without the latest or newest, students 

must rely on dated and sometimes obsolete technology. With the current budget 

situation for the state and the district, DSPS does not believe these issues will be 

resolved. If anything, they will be exacerbated because the software and 

equipment will get older or break down without being replaced. 

5. Describe new objectives that you have identified as a result of changes in 

our student population, in student interest/needs, in technology, other. 

DSP&S regulations prohibit purchase of office equipment for staff and faculty 

with DSP&S funds. The new part time hourly office assistant will require a 

computer to use to do her job; however, DSPS funds must only be used for direct 

student use. DSPS hopes to find campus funds or give a ways to secure a 

computer for the office assistant. 

DSPS program has a goal of new non-DSPS students waiting for LD assessment 

should not wait more than two weeks for their first appointment. These students 

are not DSPS students thus are not receiving any DSPS services or 

accommodations. These students have self referred or were referred by an 

instructor because they were experiencing difficulty with their classes. Currently 

we have implemented a group testing schedule where students might wait 2-3 

weeks for their initial appointment; however, they are completing their 

assessments more quickly overall. Also students, who have a history of Special 

Education with or without an Individualized Educational Plan (IEP), should have 

updated LD assessment within one year of enrolling at LMC. Currently, many of 

these students are waiting more than one year and some are not being assessed 

before graduating from LMC. The program has grown so much that one LD 

specialist cannot assess all the students that need assessments and the wait 

time is too long. To better meet the assessment needs of both non-DSPS 

students and students with a history of special education or IEPs, a new Learning 

Skills Assessment course has been developed to begin Spring 2009. 

As the DSP&S student population steadily grows, there has been a substantial 

increase of services provided to these students in the High Tech Center 

(HTC).There is insufficient staffing to handle the needs of the DSPS students in 

the HTC. The HTC has only one classified staff member to proctor tests and 

coordinate tutoring. In addition, there is one classified staff to supervise students 

in the HTC, provide alternate media conversions and train students in the use of 

adaptive software and hardware. As the DSP&S student population increases, 

demands grow proportionately making it difficult to supervise the HTC and meet 

requests needs for accommodations. When one staff member is for out picking 

up exams or attending meetings, the remaining staff member is left to perform all 

duties. In addition, the size of the HTC limits the amount of test proctoring that 

can be done in the lab. The HTC is no longer able to handle the size of the 

current test proctoring groups. This requires using other rooms on campus, 

sometimes spread from the other buildings to the main complex. This is 

problematic because with only two employees, it means that picking up and 

dropping off exams, taking breaks, attending mandatory meetings, or even using 

the bathroom is impossible during testing time. The supervision of the lab and 

quality of services suffers from lack of adequate staffing. An hourly office staff 

would deliver and pick up exams, supervise the lab, proctor exams and answer 

student questions. 

The increase enrollment of deaf and hard of hearing students greatly impacts the 

DSPS budget to point of having to reduce or eliminate services to students. 

DSPS is providing interpreting services for these identified students at a rate of 

$150 per hour. When a student takes a course which is more than 50 minutes, 

two interpreters are needed at a rate of $75 per interpreter. Currently there are 

approximately four deaf and hard of hearing students enrolled and taking a total 

of 11 courses. This equals 81 hours of interpreting. The expected cost for 

interpreters for this semester is $67,410. DSPS anticipate these students will 

return and know of three new students enrolling in the spring semester. The 

estimated cost of interpreters for spring 2009 is approximately $160,000. The 

total cost for interpreters for the 2008-2009 is $230,000. The entire DSPS budget 

for 2008-2009 is approximately $604,492. Clearly, interpreter cost is a large 

portion of the budget. If there is a 10% midyear cut then the interpreter cost will 

be almost 50% of the overall DSPS budget. 

6. SLO Assessment Report has been completed. 

7. What are your suggestions for improving processes linked to the program 

review and planning model? 

It would be helpful to have clearer directions and examples of answers or sample 

program reviews available on the LMC intranet. For planning processes: require 

accessible technology and furniture in all classrooms, upgrading technology to 

keep in compliance with ADA (such as the software mentioned earlier in the 

report) should be included in the review. 
